Comrie Community Meeting
Thursday 30th August 2012, Comrie Parish Church

Regarding Recent Flooding Disaster

The main purpose of the meeting was to look at immediate need within the community and whether there were any loose ends that we as a community could address.

Andrew Finlayson (Chair, Comrie Community Council) read out a Flood Action Update that has been received from PKC in the afternoon. (Posted on Community Website).

Paul Hendy from the Scottish Flood Forum introduced himself and informed the attendees of the role of the organisation.  Their role is in recovery, helping to liaise and assist householders, with regards to builders, loss adjusters etc. Ensuring that following flooding incidents the works carried out are to regulation specifications.  They also assist in developing strategies for communities and individuals to help protect their properties. Subsidised flood defence products can also be identified and ordered via the Forum.

Paul will be in the village every Thursday from 2pm-6pm at the White Church to offer support and advice.  Alternatively you can contact him on 0774 7702299 or via email at paul.hendy@scottishfloodforum.org.

Some of issued raised or discussed by residents and flood victims were as follows:

· Cleaning of drains should be done much more frequently, not just the street sweeper

· What happens if this should occur again this weekend ?

· Erosion of the River Ruchil Banks

· Fallen trees blocking the flow of the river

· These problems have been known by PKC for years and nothing has been done

· Mountains of gravel and fallen trees were identified to SEPA in June. Their response was that this in normal.
· Under freedom of information we should request the OVE ARUP Engineering Reports that were conduced previously.

· Who is responsible for ensuring that this doesn’t happen again ?

· Paul informed the meeting that this can be complicated in that SEPA, Scottish Water, Landowners and the Local Council can all be involved.
· The shortcomings in the response of the emergency services...particularly the Police with rescue of terrified elderly folk having to be rescued in an ad hoc fashion by local residents who themselves were under extremes of pressure to cope with the situation, care for their children and their own flooded homes etc.
· Late delivery and or availability of sand bags is a major issue.  None were on hand for the flood and a small heap delivered 2 days afterwards is not acceptable. 
· There was extreme displeasure that the flood seemed avoidable had the recommendations of the ARUP Report been properly heeded.
· SEPA not giving licences to remove trees

·  Should be commission our own Environmental Lawyer ?
Following the meeting a few residents were concerned that they could not find alternative rental accommodation within the village.  The problem being that they need the accommodation for up to or over 6 months. An appeal will be placed on the Community Website and Facebook page for property owners who can help to make contact via the Community Website.
These further points were raised today by flood victims as they try to clean up:

· Will PKC be providing skips in the affected areas ?  There is a lot of stuff has to be thrown out eg, books, magazines, foodstuffs that have been contaminated etc. etc. We have heard that they provided them last time a flood occurred.
· Will PKC be cleaning areas up ? For example Camp Road has deposits of large aggregate and gravels all along it's length, other areas we feel sure will be similarly affected

Comrie Community Council have today (Friday) compiled a strongly worded letter to PKC with much of these issues addressed in it.  

